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Newsletter of the First Presbyterian Church                                              510 W. Ottawa St., Lansing, MI  48933  

(517) 482-0668            Office hours:  8:00 a.m.-Noon, 1:00 ɬ 4:00 p.m. 

On Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/LansingFirstPresbyterian      Our website: http://lansi ngfirstpres.com 

Sunday Worship:  10:00 a.m.                         Education for All Ages:  11:15 a.m. ɬ 12:15 p.m. 

 

 
As we ready our homes for the hustle and bustle that December brings, let us ready our hearts to welcome 
Christ. We hope you will join us as we worship, celebrate, and enjoy fellowship. First Presbyterian Church 
wishes you and yours the peace of Christ this Christmas season and always.     

CELEBRATING ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS AT FIRST PRES! 
 

Sunday, December 1 ς First Sunday of Advent 

 
Friday and Saturday, December 6 and 7, at 7:30 p.m. - Chapel 

ά! aŜǊǊȅ ŀƴŘ Dŀȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘέ ς [ŀƴ{LbDƻǳǘ Dŀȅ aŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻǊǳǎ 
$15 for adults; free for children! (ASL Interpreted) 

                           

Sunday, December 8 at 10:00 a.m. - Sanctuary                
ά/ƘǊƛǎǘǳǎ bŀǘǳǎ 9ǎǘΥ ! /ŀƴǘŀǘŀ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎέ ōȅ /ŜŎƛƭƛŀ aŎ5ƻǿŀƭƭ 

For Chancel Choir, Soloist and Organ 
 

Friday, December 13 at 7:00 pm. - Sanctuary 
Christmas Songs for Jazz Lovers ς Concert, (Free Will donation) 

Paul Keller Ensemble celebrates the holidays with winter classics for big band and singer 
 

Sunday, December 15 after worship ς Litten Hall 
Assemble 100 food baskets for distribution on Monday (see more on p. 4) 

At 3:00 p.m. - Sanctuary 
άIƻŘƛŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘǳǎ bŀǘǳǎ 9ǎǘέ ς Lange Choral Ensemble 

Music by: Vittoria, Palestrina, Schuetz, Finzi, Poulenc, Mechem, and others. Accompaniment:  organ, piano, and harp. 

 
Sunday, December 22 at 10:00 am. during Worship-- Sanctuary 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ Ǉƭŀȅ ς άh Iƻƭȅ bƛƎƘǘέ ōȅ !ǊǘƘǳǊ [Φ ½ŀǇŜƭ WǊΦ 

At 11:30 a.m. ς Chapel 
Blue Christmas Worship service (see p. 4 for more info) 

 
Tuesday, December 24 at 7:00 p.m. - Sanctuary 

Christmas Eve ς Lessons and Carols Worship Service.  Child care is provided. 
Choir, Handbells, Carols and Readings 

The First Epistle  
      Worship, Serve, Grow   

December 2019 

 

Communion will be served on December 1. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/LansingFirstPresbyterian
http://lansingfirstpres.com/
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The season of Advent begins this year on December 
1.  ñAdventò means ñcomingò, ñarrivalò, and as such, 
both points toward a celebration of Godôs coming into 
the world through the birth of his son at Christmas 

two thousand years ago and the promise of his final return in triumph at the end of days.  The 
season looks backwards and forwards at the same time, the two events finding their connection 
in the present.  

   Think about that for a second.  On the one hand, we 
celebrate an event from the past as an experienced anticipation in 
the present, counting down not the remaining shopping days until 
Christmas, but the remaining days of growing expectation and 
longing until the advent of the joy of new birth, the dawning of the 
light, the arrival of the fullness of Divinity in the reality of humanity, 
which is celebrated in Christmas.  In the ritualized days of the 
Season of Advent we experience the anticipation of the past as a 
present anticipation.   
 Each Sunday for four week, we light an additional candle on 
the Advent wreath.  Each Sunday the glow grows, getting brighter 
and brighter, until finding its culmination on Christmas Eve in the 
Christ candle haloed and surrounded by the combined light of all 
four candles of the season.   In the ritual of the season we 
experience what has already been as happening anew in our lifeð
the birth of Christ not occurring two thousand years ago, but right 
now in our lives, in our midst, in our community.  
 On the other hand, in Advent we also celebrate an event that 
has not yet happened as partially fulfilled in the anticipation of the 
present, looking forward toward the fulfillment of the Kingdom of 
God, when Justice shall reign and every tear be dried and the 
swords beaten down into plowshares.  As a community we tend 
and nourish our longing and hope, we huddle in the glow of Godôs 
Promise, building one another up, exhorting each other toward acts 
of kindness and love, keeping the hope alive in our shared longing, 
our shared pining, our shared hunger.   
 In remembering Jesusô promised return, we remember that 
God is not yet finished with us or his creation, that the status quo is 
not all that can be hoped for or expected.  In remembering Jesusô 
promised return, we look forward with longing to the final 
vindication of hope and the triumph of love.  In Advent, we 
experience, if not the fulfillment of this promise, then the throbbing, 
palpable vitality of this promise, the life-giving power of this 
promise.  In Advent this power is made manifest to us in the 
experience of anticipation.   

In the ritualized days of the Season of Advent, past and 
future meet in the shared experience of the community in the 
present.  These are strange days indeed, marked in sacred time by 
the church in worship and fellowship.  May we have eyes to see 
and ears to hear!    ~ Stan 
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ACT (Agape Community Transformation)  Craft sale 

Look for a craft sale on Sunday, December 1 of Ugandan baskets, jewelry, and sewn items 
which empowers the men and women of Muko Sub County, Uganda to make a living in a poverty 
stricken area. The crafts will be in Litten Hall after worship  during the fellowship hour.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOU ARE INVITED 

FPC Bell Choir Christmas Concerts 
Monday, December 2 at 7:00 p.m. 

Independence Village 
Monday, December 9  at 6:30 p.m. 

Delta Retirement Center 
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HOLIDAY BASKETS 2019  ð Christmas edition  
December 15  -- After worship in Litten Hall  

 
It is that time of year again when the Deacons  and Food Pantry 

volunteers are compiling a list of people who need help with food during 
the Christmas holidays.  Our church has supported this effort for many 
years with generous donations of money  and time as we provide a 

loving food ministry to the inn er City of Lansing.  This year we will 
supply 100  food baskets to area families.  A donation of $45 will 

cover the cost of one food basket .   Help will be  needed on Saturday, Dec ember 14  to 
organize and arrange the food items that will be filled in the baskets after worshi p service 
on Sunday, December 15  in our usual assembly line process.  Volunteers will also be 

needed t he next day, Monday, December 16  to distribute the baskets  late morning and 
early afternoon to our guests who will come to pick up their basket.  Thanks for your help 
for this important ministry to the less fortunate.   

 

 

 

Sunday, December 22 -- Blue Christmas Service   

Noon -- in the Chapel 

 
Sometimes it can be hard to celebrate Christmas when, in our 

own personal lives, we are missing loved ones, the pressures of 

life seem overwhelming, we are suffering from the loss of a job or 

a betrayal, or someone in our close circle is very ill, or in prison, 

or any number of reasons we can feel that the Christmas season 

of love and joy is passing us by.  This service is for you.  A 

service of comfort, remembrance, and peace, this service meets 

us where we are and assures us of Godôs love regardless of our 

circumstances.  Sunday, December 22 at noon in the Molly Grove Chapel.   

 

 

Tues day, December 24  Christmas Eve service  

7:00 p.m.   

We will celebrate this holy night with Lessons and Carols.  There 
will be child care available for our youngest members, and 
activity sheets will be available. 
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CHRISTMAS MEMORIALS 
   

There are two Christmas Memorial opportunities at First Church .  
Persons wishing to participate may choose which they prefer. One 
provides pension assistance to retired servants of the church and 
support for historic mission colleges and schools.  The second 
provides memorial poinsettias to be used to decorate the Cha ncel. 
Look for the order slip in the bulletin each Sunday morning.  They will be 
used to decorate until after the Christmas Eve Service, after which you 
are welcome to take them home.  The cost is $15 each.  Please clearly  mark your checks  
either "Pensio n Fund" or "Poinsettia."    GIFTS MUST BE RECEIVED IN THE CHURCH OFFICE 
BY MONDAY, DECEMBER 16, FOR INCLUSION IN THE DECEMBER 22 BULLETIN.   
 

ANGEL TREE through December 15    
 
There are white angels on the tree with gift stickers on them.  
If you would like to participate in supporting a local family for 
Christmas,  pick an angel off the tree and purchase that item 
(itôs helpful if you also get a gift receipt).  Return the 
UNWRAPPED gift to the church office by December 15 with 
the sticker taped to it, and the gifts will be distributed to the 
family.  Thank you! 
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS  

SUNDAY MORNING SCHEDULE FOR DEC EMBER  

  

 December 1     Class f or all ages  / rehearse play  

 December 8     Class for all ages  / rehearse play  

 December 15     Pack baskets, then final rehearsal of  

Christmas play , ñO Holy Nightò 

 December 22     Christmas play during worship  

 December 29     No programming   

  

  

ADVENT PRESENTATION -DECEMBER 22 
 
December 22  is the last Sunday of Advent.   Join us 
during worship as we learn the origin stories of and sing 
some of our favorite Christmas carols  with our 
children and youth , ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔ Ȱ/ (ÏÌÙ .ÉÇÈÔȟȱ ÂÙ 
Arthur L. Zapel Jr.   
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ADULT FORUM 2019 
All are welcome to join in discussion of significant and timely 

topics 
in the Adult Ed Room (downstairs) 11:15-12:15 

  

December 1  
Advent, Anxiety, John Calvin, and Plum Pudding  

Rev. Barbara Edema, leading 
What do these things have in common? Let's find out! As we begin the Advent season we'll 

remember how to wait and watch with hope, gather around holy tables, and even a fun 
surprise or two! 

 

December 8 
Part II of the Search for Human Perfectibility  

                                      Rev. Charlie Herrick, leading  
Continuing our November 17 discussion on the quest for individual human 
perfectibility this side of heaven, we will move to consider the age-old dream 
ÏÆ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÉÄÅÁÌ ÓÏÃÉÅÔÉÅÓȢ &ÒÏÍ 0ÌÁÔÏȭÓ 2ÅÐÕÂÌÉÃ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ *Å×ÉÓÈ %ÓÓÅÎÅÓȟ ÆÒÏÍ 
thÅ ȰÐÒÉÍÉÔÉÖÅȱ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÁÓÔÉÃ ÍÏÖÅÍÅÎÔȟ ÆÒÏÍ #ÁÌÖÉÎȭÓ 'ÅÎÅÖÁ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
European Utopian communities, we will look at what foundational ideas they 
shared and how they differed. Especially interesting are the indigenous 
communities that sprung from the religious ferment in the United States in the 
first half of the nineteenth century. How and why did they thrive for a time, 
and then mostly disappear? 
 

December 15  
Holiday Basket packing  

(No Adult Forum) 
 

December 22  
Blue Christmas service  

(No Adult Forum) 
 

December 29  
Adult Ed Committee wishes you a Blessed New Year  

(No Adult Forum) 
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  FPC MEN'S GROUP   

Tuesday, December 10, 6:00 p.m.  

We will gather for a light meal and a time for fellowship  
at the home of Jim Donaldson (118 Green Meadows Dr., 
Lansing, 48917) Tuesday, December 10 at 6 :00 p.m.  
Please bring a snack to share and a beverage of your 
choice.  A free will offering will be available to cover meal 

expenses. Men of ALL age groups are cordially invited to attend! Please RSVP to Brian Koon 
(b.koon@comcast.net or 886-9801). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The Boomers and Beyond luncheon will be held on Wednesday, 

December 4 at 12:00 noon in the church parlor. Come ready to eat, drink 
(coffee!) and be merry. We have had a great turnout in recent months. 
5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘƻǇ ȅƻǳ ŦǊƻƳ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƛƴΦ All are welcome at these tables! 
 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE at 11:30 p.m., our friend and former Director of Music, Dr. 

Zebulon Highben , will be conducting a Christmas concert that is being broadcast 

on most CBS affiliates.  Zeb is currently the Director of Chapel Music at Duke 

University Chapel in Durham, North Carolina. 

 

mailto:b.koon@comcast.net
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Charlie Herrick Church Painting ï Holiday Sale! 

For a limited time during the Holidays, prints of Charlie Herrickôs painting of our church will be 

available for only $25 each!  Please see Bill Collins or Tracy Weldon to purchase your copy!  All 

proceeds go to the Organ Fund.  Enjoy! 

a'a'a'a'a'a'a' a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a'a  

LET THE GO-ROUND BE MERRY 

 
Some still say the world is flat. 
(Most folks favor round.) 
They disrespect our habitat 
And clutter up the ground. 
 

But we are not such dinosaurs--  
   
Recycle bins on all our floors  
Make reclamation of our world  
The happiest of all our chores . 
 
LET OUR RENEWABLE JOY BEGIN  
  (AGAIN and Again and again ...)! 

B. Ditty, for the Green Team 
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ANONYMOUS PARKING LOT RECONSTRUCTION 

DONATION 

There has been an anonymous donation of $10,000 to a 

designated fund for the reconstruction of the parking lot.   The 

very generous grant can only be used for this purpose, and the 

designated fund is specifically defined for parking lot reconstruction.  

This gift is meant to also act as an incentive for others to  make 

donations to the fund  no matter the amount.  The Session is looking at methods of funding this 

reconstruction project but no decisions have been made.  The last estimate we received for the 

cost of this project is approximately $200,000  so additional funds or loans will be needed to 

begin this project, but we all thank the generous donors for this large gift that will get the 

fund raising started.   Praise God!  

lllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllll 

 

YOUR GENTLY USED JACKETS AND 
COAT S ARE WANTED  

 
Our Food Pantry clients can put your gently used or new coats 
for all ages to good use!  Please hang them on the rack by the 
chapel entrance. Thank you very much! 
 
lllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllll 
 

Good coffee for a good cause 

The Presbyterian Coffee Project offers a special link between 

congregations and communities around the world. Churches can now 

reach out to neighbors overseas not only with the prayers and offerings 

we give, but with the goods and products we purchase. A warm cup of 

coffee (or tea) in our hands is perhaps the most tangible daily 

connection we have with farmers around the world. It represents 

warmth, hospitality, fellowship, hard work and lifeôs pleasures both fine 

and simple. 

Buying fair trade through the Presbyterian Coffee Project ensures that more of the money we spend on 

coffee reaches the hardworking farmers who actually grow it. Support small-scale farming cooperatives 

through the Small Farmer Fund, administered by the Presbyterian Hunger Program. 

 

 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/donate/h000111/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/hunger/
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WHERE 310 North Clippert Street, Lansing, MI 48912 

WHEN Tues, Dec 10th FROM 4:00pm - 8:00pm 

Ordering Online for Rapid Pick-Up or Delivery?* 

Enter "PRFUND" as your Promo Code to have a portion  of your proceeds 
donated to your organization. 

You must present this flyer at time of purchase!  J 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          HELP SUPPORT 

 

LANSING CHILDREN'S CHOIR 
At the Frandor Panera store 

 
 

 

Bring  this  flyer  or  show an electronic  version  
to the cashier  when you place your order and we'll  

donate a portion  of the proceeds from your purchase.* 

 
 

 

Learn more at Fundraising.PaneraBread.com 

*Gift card purchases, catering, kiosk and third party delivery orders are excluded and will not 
count toward the event.  Rapid Pick-Up and Delivery only where available. 

 

 

©2019 Panera Bread. All Rights Reserved. 
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lllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllll 

 

Christmas Joy Offering   
Received December 22 

 
Each year during the Advent and Christmas season, we turn our eyes to 

Bethlehem and celebrate the wondrous gift of Jesus Christ, our Savior. 

God has blessed the Church with incredible leadership in every time and 
place, but those leaders often need to be supported by their communities as 

well. This Offering addresses the support needed by some of our leaders, including 
supporting leadership development for communities of color, and providing support for 

Presbyterian church workers in their time of need.  Donations can be made by using the 
Christmas Joy envelope in your pledge box (please mark your check Christmas Joy ) or at 

https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/christmas-joy/ 

 
 
lllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllll 
 
 

Water Erosion in Wum     

Peter Achuonjei reported to the Mission Committee on 

November 6 about water erosion in Wum , which 

collapsed the water channel  which allows water to 

flow into the main reservoir .  Wum is a town of about 

10,000 in Cameroon and depends on this water source. 

Previously the church provided funds for construction 

of this water project.  The committee allocated $1000 

for materials needed to repair this channel. 

CHURCH OFFICER TRAINING DATE 
Sunday, January 12 ï After worship 

For ALL Deacons and Elders 
actively serving in 2020 

Meet in Litten Hall  
 

 

https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/christmas-joy/
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MUSIC NOTES                                     

 
The world has been made richer by [these] carols. The Holy Spirit visited each of the 

many people who created them and it is with us today as WE sing. 
There are many other great carols and many more will still be written. 

It is only important that we sing them with meaning so that the world may continue to be 
changed for the infant Jesus and all infants forever. 

- CǊƻƳ άh Iƻƭȅ bƛƎƘǘέ ōȅ !ǊǘƘǳǊ [Φ ½ŀǇŜƭΣ WǊΦ 
-  

The magical month of December. The excitement of children, twinkly lights, intentional 
generosity, wonderful smells, delicious food, laughter and music. Ahh, the music! For many of us 
(me included!) Christmas music is some of our most favorite music. The imagery, the melodies, 
ǎƻƴƎǎ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜŘ ōȅ ƧƛƴƎƭŜ ōŜƭƭǎΧΦǿƘŀǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊΚ 
 
During the season of Advent this year, we have a devotional based upon Advent and Christmas 
carols. The choir will be presenting a cantata on December 8 which incorporates five different 
ŎŀǊƻƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀƎŜŀƴǘ on December 22 tells the origin stories of many of our 
favorite carols.   
 
Think about your favorite Christmas Carol. Why do you enjoying listening to or singing the 
melody? How do the words of the carol bring comfort and joy to your life? How can you translate 
those inward feelings to your outward self? 
 
Some of the hymns and carols that we will sing while we await the wonderful birth include: 

h /ƻƳŜΣ h /ƻƳŜ 9ƳƳŀƴǳŜƭΤ {ƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ ±ŜǊȅ {ƻƻƴΤ tŜƻǇƭŜ [ƻƻƪ 9ŀǎǘΤ [ƻΣ Iƻǿ ŀ wƻǎŜ 9ΩŜǊ 
Blooming; It Came Upon a Midnight Clear; Come Thou Long Expected Jesus; Hark the 
Herald (Light of the World); Silent Night; O Little Town of Bethlehem 

Some of the choral anthems that will be offered in praise and prayer include: 
άYŜŜǇ ¸ƻǳǊ [ŀƳǇǎ ¢ǊƛƳƳŜŘ ŀƴŘ .ǳǊƴƛƴƎέ ό¢ƘƻƳŀǎύΤ άh /ƻƳŜΣ !ƭƭ ¸Ŝ CŀƛǘƘŦǳƭέ ό.ŜǊƪŜȅύΤ 
άDŜƴǘƭŜ aŀǊȅ [ŀƛŘ IŜǊ /ƘƛƭŘέ ό.ǳǎŀǊƻǿύΤ ά/ŀƴǘƛŎƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎέ ό/ƻƻƴŜȅύΤ ά9ǾŜǊȅ ±ŀƭƭŜȅέ 
ό.ŜŎƪύΤ ά!ƴƎŜƭǎ ²Ŝ IŀǾŜ IŜŀǊŘ ƻƴ IƛƎƘέ ό.ŜǊƪŜȅύΤ άDƭƻǊƛŀ ƛƴ 9ȄŎŜƭǎƛǎ 5Ŝƻέ ό¢ŀƭƭŜȅύ 
 

The staff and volunteers that work to organize and present our best for God each and every 
Sunday, continue to pray that your worship is enriched, and your hearts are prepared for 
ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴΦ 
 
Χƛǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǿŜ ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ Ƴŀȅ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘΧLives 
can be changed by music. Lives have certainly been changed by Jesus Christ. 
 
Blessings and Merry Christmas! 
Megan Higle 
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Everyone is invited to meet with us in the church parlor for 
discussion of interesting books. 
 

 

Tuesday, December 3   7:00 p.m. 

 Mr. Dickens and His Carol: A Novel   by Samantha Silva  

Charles Dickens is not feeling the Christmas spirit. His newest book is an utter flop 
and the critics have turned against him.  When his publishers try to blackmail him 
into writing a Christmas book to save them all from financial ruin, he refuses.  And 
a serious ōƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǿǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ ōƭƻŎƪ ǎŜǘǎ ƛƴΦ  CǊŀȊȊƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜƭŦ-doubt, 
Dickens seeks solace in his great palace of thinking, the city of London itself.  On 
one of his long night walks, he meets the mysterious Eleanor Lovejoy, who might 
be just the muse he nŜŜŘǎΦ  !ǎ 5ƛŎƪŜƴǎΩ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜǎ ŎƭƻǎŜ ƛƴΣ 9ƭŜŀƴƻǊ ǇǊƻǇŜƭǎ ƘƛƳ ƻƴ 
a Scrooge-like journey that tests everything he believes about generosity, 

friendship, ambition, and love. The story he writes will change Christmas forever.   Discussion led by 
Paul Eenigenburg. 

Tuesday, January 7   7:00 p.m. 

 Uncommon Type   by Tom Hanks 
A collection of 17 wonderful short stories showing that two-time Oscar 
winner Tom Hanks is as talented a writer as he is an actor.  Go See Costas 
describes a gentle Eastern European immigrant who arrives in New York 
City after his family and his life have been torn apart by his country's civil 
war.  At Loose in the Big Apple is an amusing look at NYC.  These are just 
some of the tales Tom Hanks tells in this first collection of his short 
stories. They are surprising, intelligent, and heartwarming.  Discussion led by Del Rector. 

Tuesday, February 4   7:00 p.m. 

The Hour of the Star (Second Edition)   by Clarice Lispector 
Narrated by the cosmopolitan Rodrigo S.M., this brief, strange, and haunting tale 
is the story of Macabéa, one of life's unfortunates.  Living in the slums of Rio and 
eking out a poor living as a typist, Macabéa loves movies, Coca-Colas, and her rat 
of a boyfriend; she would like to be like Marilyn Monroe, but she is ugly, 
underfed, sickly and unloved.  Rodrigo recoils from her wretchedness, and yet he 
cannot avoid the realization that for all her outward misery, Macabéa is inwardly 
free.  She doesn't seem to know how unhappy she should be. Lispector employs 
her pathetic heroine against her urbane, empty narrator.  Working them like a 
pair of scissors, she cuts away the reader's preconceived notions about poverty, 

identity, and love.  Discussion led by Greg Botting. 
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Welcome, Erin Paskus! 
             Our new AmeriCorps Member 

 
Iƛ ŦƻƭƪǎΗ LΩƳ Erin, the new AmeriCorps memberΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎƻ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ 
be serving with the First Presbyterian Church and the Northwest 
Initiative this year! I will be splitting my time between each 
organization, so I will be coordinating volunteers for First 
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴΩǎ ŦƻƻŘ ǇŀƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ bƻǊǘƘǿŜǎǘΩǎ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ {ǳǊǾƛǾŀƭ YƛǘǎΣ ŀǎ 
well as organizing cooking classes for Northwest and facilitating the 
creation of a brand new community gardŜƴ ŦƻǊ CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴΦ LΩƭƭ 
also create the curriculum for both organizationsΩ summer camp 
programs.  
 
! ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŜΥ LΩǾŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴ ŀƭƭ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ 
Michigan State University last year with a major in Arts and 
Humanities. While at MSU I interned at a few service organizations, 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ [ŀƴǎƛƴƎΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƻǿƴ !ƭƭŜƴ bŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ L ŀƭǎƻ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ tƻǿŜǊ 
Network to increase student voice at colleges and universities. I became passionate about social justice 
and knew I wanted to work to empower community members in a nonprofit field.  
 
Cǳƴ ŦŀŎǘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŜ ŀǊŜΥ LΩƳ ŀ ǘǿƛƴΣ LΩƳ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ 5ǳƴƎŜƻƴǎ ϧ 5ǊŀƎƻƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ 
read books by Ursula K Le Guin!  
 

Erin Paskus (They/Them) 
AmeriCorps Member and Food Access Coordinator 
Northwest Initiative/ First Presbyterian Church 
erinp@nwlansing.org 
 
eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee 

Thursday, December 12, 2019  -  1:00 PM 

TLC will meet on Thursday, December 12 at 1:00 

p.m.   We are going to Outback Steakhouse.  It is 

located at 617 N. Canal Rd. (across the street from the 

Delta Township Fire Department).  

Although the restaurant faces W. Saginaw, the driveway is on Canal Road.   Use the same 

driveway as the one for Starbucks.  An additional bonus ɀ bring your AARP membership card and 

receive 10% off the bill. 

Please call Judy Hartgerink (484 -5177) for reservations or information .  This is a special 

time of fellowship for women in the church.  We have a good time and enjoy great food.  Come 

join us as we celebrate the holidays!  

mailto:erinp@nwlansing.org
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URBAN PLUNGE 2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Eighty two youth and adults came from East, West, North and South to be a part of Urban Plunge 
2019 at Camp Greenwood the first weekend in November. Each participant got a t-shirt with this 
year's theme from Psalms 139: "I praise you because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; your 
works are wonderful, I know this full well."  
 
The youth were able to choose which group they wanted to be a part of for the Saturday morning 
and afternoon mission work. The 4-hour work projects included kitchen duty, volunteering at a 
senior center, moving clothing at a thrift store, helping a woman from the church move, tying 
fleece blankets and raking leaves. After dinner on Saturday there were organized group games 
and then free time for the youth to connect before lights out.  
 
Sunday morning after breakfast cabins were cleaned out, cars were packed and the whole group 
enjoyed worship at 5 different experiential stations, including:  Origami (youth were invited to 
write on a piece of paper how they are wonderfully made by God, then learned to fold it into a 
bird),  Fire Pit (there was discussion about the meaning and uses of fire, how fire is life, and how 
God makes no two fires as well as no two humans the same), Waterfront (each youth made a list 
in the sand of pressures in ÌÉÆÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÅÄ ÈÏ× 'ÏÄ ÈÅÌÐÓ ÕÓ ÄÅÁÌ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÔÒÅÓÓɊȟ Ȱ"ÉÇ &ÉÅÌÄȱ ɉÁ 
game which demonstrated how busy their lives can get, and the need for intentional physical, 
emotional and spiritual self-care), Prayer Walk (a walk through the woods, meditating on the 
ÍÁÎÔÒÁ Ȱ) ÁÍ ÆÅÁÒÆÕÌÌÙ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌÌÙ ÍÁÄÅȱ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÔÏÏË ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÌÅÎÄÏÒ ÏÆ 'ÏÄͻÓ ÇÉÆÔ ÏÆ ÎÁÔÕÒÅȟ 
then looked for God's gift within themselves).  
 
What a great opportunity and blessing to create new friendships as well as strengthen old 
friendships from other Presbyterian events such as Triennium. Not even 39 degree weather and 
snow and sleet could spoil the joy of being together and doing God's work!  ~ Bethanne Jenks 
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 FLOWER CALENDAR  
 
Signing up to provide the flowers for worship on any given Sunday 
is a wonderful way to enhance our worship service, and to 
remember/ celebrate/ honor special events and the people we love.  
)ÔȭÓ ÅÁÓÙȦ  *ÕÓÔ ÐÕÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÁÍÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÔÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÏÉÃÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 
Flower Calendar located in the hallway next to the parlor door, and 
send/ give a check to the church office for the $45 cost.  (Please put 
ȰÆÌÏ×ÅÒÓȱ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÍÏ ÌÉÎÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÅÃËȢɊ   
 

 lin K NEWS 
 

Eastside LINK will meet for brunch at the home of John and Elain Mackoul on Saturday, 
December 14 at noon. Their address is 1964 Groton Way in East Lansing. Please bring a 
brunch dish to share. John and Elain will provide beverages and tableware. Please R.S.V.P. to 
Elain at 337-0717,  or email at jhmackoul@aol.com, by December 11 so John and Elain can 
prepare their home for guests. Wondering what to bring? You can help coordinate the brunch 
menu by contacting Elain at 337-0717 or Kathe at 332-0029. Come ring in the holiday with us 
at the Mackouls! 
 

The DeWitt /  NE Lansing LINK Group  is having its annual Christmas Progressive D inner on 
Saturday, December 14 beginning at 4:00 p.m. and lasting to whenever.  We begin at 
Hengstebecks at 4:00,for appetizers , move to Champps Restaurant at   6:00 p.m. for the 
main course , then on to Davies at 8:00 p.m. for desserts and merry making.      
 
The South Lansing LINK  group  will meet after Christmas basket packing on December 15 .  We will meet 

for appetizers and desser t in the parlor , then go to the Turner Dodge House for their Festival of Trees. 

HOME LINK  will be enjoying a Christmas brunch on the  second   Saturday of December - 
December 14.  Barb Amundsen has graciously said she would host. We plan to sing carols and 
exchange a white elephant gift as we did last year. 

Grand Ledge/South Delta / West Delta LINK  groups Christmas Party  Members of these 

LINK groups are cordially invited! The date is Friday, December 13 beginning at 5:30 p.m. at 

the Comfort Inn on Canal Road, south of Saginaw. Please bring an appetizer or dessert to 
share and a beverage of your choice. There is an $8 fee per person to cover the room 
charge. A White Elephant gift exchange is optional. RSVP to Dart Hartgerink (517 881-
5021 or dhartg@att.net) or Judy Whitman (lundejalunde@comcast.net).  

Grand Ledge/South Delta LINK - Because we will be having so much fun on Friday 

night, we wonôt have breakfast on the 14th. We will resume our regular breakfast 
schedule in January.  Please join in on the fun on the 13th. 

mailto:jhmackoul@aol.com
mailto:dhartg@att.net
mailto:lundejalunde@comcast.net
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eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee 
THE CELEBRATION CLUB OF FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  

 

The Birthday and Anniversary Club  is a way of celebrating any special event or time 

in your life that you would like to remember by making a contribution to the 

Celebration Club.  The donation you give will be used to help build up our 

Endowment Fund.  Last chance for 2019 donations!   

  

Donors in 2019:  Carole Orth, Todd Hendy, Erika Hendy, Abigail Hendy, Madison 

Hendy, Bessie Roper, Jim and Emma Lou Knight, Judy Hartgerink, Russ and Sue Jenks, 

Jim and Debbie Donaldson, Roger and Laura Wilkinson,  Mary Lou and Chuck 

Gebhardt  

 

Total received  in 2019:   $994.00  

Total received 2007 ð9/30 /19:  $31,190.71  
 

 
 

 

 

 

eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee 

 

 

 

 

  

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS  

 
¶ Session voted to schedule the Joint Deacons/ Session 

Meeting without a potluck dinner on January 8 at 7:00 

p.m.   

¶ The Annual Meeting to accept the 2019 Annual 

Report is scheduled for February 16 after Worship. 

¶ Financial Committee highlights include a positive outlook to the end of 2019, and they are still 

waiting on about 29 missing pledges from individuals or families who usually make an annual 

commitment.  They stress the importance of getting your pledge cards in either on a Sunday 

collection or dropping off at the office. 

¶ Session approved Mission Committee motions. First motion was to place an electric sign at the 

corner of Pine and Ottawa. The Second motion was to allow Karen Viele to sell baskets and 

jewelry from Uganda as a fundraiser for the non-profit (ACT) Agape Community 

Transformation on Dec. 1 after worship in Litten Hall. 
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DEACON NOTES 

ôTis the Seasoné..  

 
For our annual Christmas Food Baskets ! With your help, our church family will fill 100 food 
baskets for distribution to area families in need. A donation of $45 per basket  gives this 
precious gift.  Donation envelopes will be on tables in the Fellowship Hall, or you can donate 
through the green Deacons envelope in the pew. Please indicate Food Basket on the check and 
envelopeɂand thank you!  

 

 Ȱ!ÎÇÅÌ 4ÒÅÅȱ  Our Angel Tree is up at the entrance to the Molly Grove Chapel to remind us to 
think of families in  need in this season. On the tree are tags suggesting gifts for area families in 
need. Take a tag and give a gift to bring joy to someone this season. Please remember to get gift 
receipts and include them so exchanges can be made. Please bring in your gifts UNWRAPPED 
by December 15  to the main church office!  
 
 Ȱ"ÉÎÇÏɂ.ÅÅÄÓ 0ÒÉÚÅÓȦȱ  This outreach ministry brings important social engagement (and 
fun!) to the residents of South Washington Apartments , a low income housing project. 
Helpful Bin go prizes include: $20 grocery store gift cards, toiletry items, cleaning 
products, small appliances (small coffee makers, crock pots, toaster --under $15) and other 
useful items.  Place any donations in the box in the Hall of Christian Pioneers. Volunteers are 
always welcome to come and helpɂÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á $ÅÁÃÏÎ! 7:00 ɀ 8:00 p.m. (set up at 
6:30) on the 3 rd  Tuesday of each month . Contact Linda Synder at lksnyder3@comcast.net 

 
Advent House Meals  Your Deacons participate in this outreach ministry by providing meals 
at Advent House on the 4 th Sunday of odd numbered months.  The next meal is Sunday, 
January 26, from 3:00 - 4:30 p.m. Volunteers are always welcome to prepare and/or help 
serve the mealsɂyou ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á $ÅÁÃÏÎ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐȦ  Contact Christopher Venetis to 
volunteer: treimainic@gmail.com 
 
Angel Team Ministry  offers rides, meals and other support for church members in both joyous 
and difficult times. If you are interested in assisting your friends and church members, contact 
Deb Donaldson iampib@yahoo.com, Thanks to everyone for your kindness in supporting this 
ministry!  
 
Member Care   Your Deacons serve homebound members of our congregation by visiting them 
in their residences. Deacons represent our entire church in showing the constant love of this 
Christian family of faith. If you know of someone who should be added to the list for these visits, 
please contact Chris DeYonke deyonkecf@yahoo.com  
 
Do you have a young person who needs service hours for a school project or organizat ion? 
The Deacons always need volunteers for activities. The youth serve under the supervision of an 
adult (or adults) and often work with other youth at our activities. Contact Christopher Venetis to 
volunteer or for more information: treimainic@gmail.com 

mailto:lksnyder3@comcast.net
mailto:treimainic@gmail.com
mailto:iampib@yahoo.com
mailto:deyonkecf@yahoo.com
mailto:treimainic@gmail.com
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FOOD PANTRY UPDATE 

This has been a very busy year for the First 
Presbyterian Food Pantry. Since January of this year, 

the pantry served over 5000 people! Yes, you read that right. October of this year was our 
busiest month serving 550 people from 190 households. These numbers are important to us as 
we attempt to keep the pantry shelves full for the people we serve.  
 
However, they are also important to the Greater Lansing Food Bank and Feeding America. We 
are a member of both organizations. The large numbers can be broken down by age groups in 
reports to the Greater Lansing Food Bank enabling them to get a better understanding what is 
needed to feed the hungry in the seven counties they serve. They, in turn, report those 
numbers to Feeding America. Feeding America uses both the large numbers and the 
breakdown by age to secure funding and to create a national dialog about hunger in this 
country.  
 
As we end 2019, we want to give a big cheer to our many volunteers that commit their time 
weekly in service to the hungry in our community. They truly spread the love of Christ 
through their dedication to this ministry. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor:  Rev. Stanley Jenkins     Church Administrator:  Tracy Weldon 
Parish Associate:  Rev. Charles Herrick   Custodian:  Adam Weldon 
Pastoral Care Assistant:       Director of Music:  Megan Higle 

Christine DeYonke     Organist:  Sergei Kvitko 
Director of Congregational Life &     Director of Bell Choir:  Karen Viele 
Community Outreach:  Sallie Campbell   Sunday Morning Host:  David Jackson 
Director of Christian Education:  Kathleen Banghart          Child Care Staff:  Abigail Grill and 

        Heather Pollok 
         
 

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 
Lansing Childrenõs Choir Winter Concert - Chapel  

Saturday, January 18, 2020  3:00 p.m.  
 


